LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS December 2015 minutes

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session December 21, 2015. Present were board members Mark Hardin and Tom Tucker. Clerk Mary Price and Maintenance Supervisor Mark Heller were present. Guests:

The regular meeting minutes were read and approved with a motion by Mark Hardin and second by Wendy Crabtree.

<u>The financial report -</u> was given and bills presented for payment. Mark Hardin moved to pay the bills and seconded by Wendy Crabtree, motion passed.

Complaints - No complaints.

Delinquent Bills- Nothing to report

Old Business-

David Price completed all the work to the water tower for \$1000.

Professional Paving Services completed the street repair on Market Street from the water main break.

New Business -

Mark Hardin spoke with Rob Shoaf and he thinks the ph level may be too high at the plant and Mark Heller reported we are at 5.9-6. The EPA would like the ph level to be above 6 so this is not an issue.

Mark Heller reported we are pumping 120,000 so we still have a break somewhere. The leak detectors are going to be back in town to test things out to see if they can locate any leaks. A leak was detected and fixed on McCormick Street by Larry Harrison's house.

BPA has a meeting scheduled with Marion County Regional Planning Tuesday January 12th @ 10am.

The Howell's will be responsible for \$809 in parts and \$65 labor (5 hrs of Mark's time) for the water main break that occurred when they were installing lines.

Mark Heller is going to coordinate with Pikens and Holcomb to complete the water tap at the Howell's.

The next regular meeting will be January 18, 2015 in the Village Council Room.

Chairman

Jom Jucker

Clerk